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Coming Events 

Date Time Event Location 

1 7:00PM KOC PLANNING MEETING KNIGHT'S HALL 

2 8:30AM FIRST FRIDAY CHAPEL 

8 6:00PM VESPER CHAPEL 

8 6:30PM CCMI BUSINESS MEETING KNIGHT'S HALL 

8 7:00PM KOC BUSINESS MEETING KNIGHT'S HALL 

11 8:30AM NO KOC BREAKFAST PARISH HALL 

11 6:00PM KOC INSTALLATION DINNER PARISH HALL 

14 8:00AM NO KOC HOT DOG DAY VA 
HOSPITAL 

PARISH HALL 

15 7:00PM KOC ASSEMBLY 2823 
MEETING 

KNIGHT'S HALL 

18 12:00AM FATHER'S DAY ST. ROSE OF LIMA 

25 8:00AM CORPORATE MASS ST ROSE OF LIMA 

25 12:00AM NEWLETTER ARTICLES DUE ST ROSE OF LIMA 

30 5:30PM KOC SOCIAL ST ROSE OF LIMA 

  Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 Team 4 
Month/Yr Day Day Day Day 

June, 2017 3 10 16 23 

July, 2017 1, 29 8 14 21 

Aug, 2017 26 5 11 18 

Keepers of His House Schedule 

Easter to  

    Pentecost  

       And  

         Beyond 
With Fr. Eugene Pathe 

 

See Page 16 
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Grand Knight's Report 

 

Brother Knights In Christ: 

I just returned from the 113th 
Florida State Convention held May 26-
28, 2017. I am happy to report our 
new State Deputy is Donald Kahrer, Jr. 
was voted in and the state of the 
Florida Council is healthy and well.  
I am proud to announce we receive 
the Platinum Award for the ultrasound, 
the Honorable Mention Award for the 
newsletter and the Altar Server of the 
Year Award.  
Elections of officers will be held during 
our next council meeting. I encourage 
everyone to come and vote. You need 
to have an active role in elections. It is 
for the health of the council that the 
Men of this council participate in the 
election process. Please make the 
time!  
To the Council officers who served this 
year. A heartfelt thank you for your 
dedication and your abilities to give to 
your brothers.  
I would like to thank, all my brothers 
and sisters and families for donating 
their time and efforts to make our 
events successful. For without you the 
campaign for people with intellectual 
disability drive and Milton In May 
would not been a success.  
We will be conducting our Annual 
Installations of officers for our Council 
and Assembly at 6:00pm on June 11, 
2017. Please RSVP to brother Gene 

Skalsky (eska0402@bellsouth.net) with 
the number of people you will be 
bringing; no later than Friday June 2nd 
so we can plan on having a successful 
event.  
June is the last month of our fraternal 
year. I would ask each one of you to 
recruit one new Knight for us to reach 
our membership goal. Let's secure a 
bright future for the Knights of 
Columbus. Attract brotherhood thru 
charity and recruit more members. You 
are doing it for Christ because you are 
disciple of God.  
Thank you for all the efforts, support 
and time you have put into making this 
fraternal year endeavors a success. 
Our continued success depends on you 
taking the first step and volunteering 
for the event. As charity is our Order's 
first principle and basis for all we do as 
brother Knights. 
 
Your Brother in Christ, 
Cesar Mascardo 
Grand Knight, Council 7027 
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Field Agent's Report 

 

The Value of Membership Referrals  

As a professional insurance agent, 
one of the things I appreciate most 
is when one of my brother Knight 
clients or his wife refers another 
member to me. This is a great 
endorsement of the service I 
provided. It tells me that they were 
so pleased with what I helped them 
accomplish that they want me to 
help others achieve the same level 
of financial safety and security. 
When I meet with you, please pass 
along the names of those who might 
be able to benefit from the analysis 
that I provide.  

Similarly, there is no stronger 
membership recruiting tool than the 
referral. How many of us know an 
eligible Catholic male who is not a 
member of the Knights of 
Columbus? Do you have Catholic 
family or friends, local or not, who 
have yet to join? Most likely, they’ve 
never been asked and don’t know 
enough about the Order to seek out 
membership on their own.  

If you have names of potential 
members, please pass them along to 
me or your Grand Knight. Let us 
know if we can use your name when 

we contact the gentlemen in 
question. It’s always more effective 
to tell a candidate for membership 
that he was recommended by a 
current member, especially someone 
he knows. Don’t worry if the 
candidate is outside the area I serve 
or beyond the district of the local 
councils, we can make sure we put 
these future members in touch with 
the right people in their 
communities.  

New members are the lifeblood of 
the Order. All the good deeds done 
by the Order are driven by the 
members. Over the past decade, 
Knights have given more than $1.55 
billion to charity and provided in 
excess of 673 million hours of 
service. And our membership has 
merely scratched the surface in 
North America. Imagine the 
potential.  

 
May God Bless You All, 
 

 Jeff Fischer, FICF, LUTCF 

 K of C Field Agent 
 850-981-8207 
jeff.fischer@kofc.org 
https://www.facebook.com/KofCfischer 
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Deacon’s Teaching  By Deacon Chris Christopher 

 

What Does the Church Teach About the Last Judgment? 

Catholic eschatology [doctrines about 
death and its aftermath] teaches that 
there are two judgments: 

The Particular judgment is 
Divine judgment that a departed 
person undergoes immediately after 
death, and 

The General Judgment [or Last 
Judgment] of all people at the 
end of the world/time. 

 

As Catholics, we believe that when a 

person dies the soul separates from the 

body.  The person then stands before 

God in judgment.  One must remember 

that the soul is really “who” we are while 

the body lies in death.  Our soul– who we 

are– lives on and returns to the Lord for 

judgment.  The Catechism teaches, 

“Each man receives his eternal 

retribution in his immortal soul at 

the very moment of his death, in a 

particular judgment that refers his 

life to Christ: either entrance into 

the blessedness of Heaven– through 

purification or immediately, – or 

immediate and everlasting 

damnation” (#1022). 

Let’s dissect this teaching.  When we die, 

our soul stands in judgment 

immediately.  We will have to account for 

our lives, for the good that we have done 

and for the sins we have committed.  We 

call this the Particular Judgment because 

it is particular to each individual.  If we 

are free of all sin and the hurt caused by 

sin, we immediately will be welcomed into 

Heaven where we will enjoy the beatific 

vision - seeing God face to face.  If we 

have died with venial sins or the hurt 

caused by sin, our Lord in His love and 

mercy will first purge and heal the soul in 

the place called Purgatory.  After this 

purgation and healing, our soul will then 

be welcomed into Heaven.   

However, if we have died rejecting God, 

with mortal sins and with no remorse for 

those mortal sins, then we will have 

damned ourselves to Hell; the firm 

rejection of God that we made in this life 

will continue on in the next.  This 

teaching is substantiated by our Lord’s 

declaration to the repentant thief, St. 

Dismas: “This day you will be with me 
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in paradise” (Luke 23:43).  This teaching on 

the particular judgment was defined at 

the Second General Council of Lyons in 

1274. 

At the end of time, our Lord will come 

again for the General Judgment [or Last 

Judgment] to judge the living and the 

dead.  Our Lord taught in the Gospel of 

St. John, “The Father has given over 

to Him [Jesus] power to pass 

judgment because He is the Son of 

Man; no need for you to be surprised 

at this, for an hour is coming in 

which all those in their tombs shall 

hear his voice and come 

forth.  Those who have done right 

shall rise to life; the evildoers shall 

rise to be damned” (John 5:27-29).   

Here again the Catechism teaches, “In 

the presence of Christ, who is Truth 

itself, the truth of each man’s 

relationship with God will be laid 

bare.  The Last Judgment will reveal 

even to its furthest consequences 

the good each person has done or 

failed to do during his earthly 

life” (#1039).   

This The Last Judgment is not only of the 

individual standing alone, but also as a 

member of society and before the whole 

community of mankind.  Those who have 

not yet died will now be judged.  Since 

after the General Judgment [or Last 

Judgment] only Heaven and Hell will 

exist, St. Augustine and others have 

speculated that all purification of the soul 

– for those already in Purgatory and 

those faithful awaiting judgment at this 

final judgment– will be completed. 

A succinct presentation of the Church’s 

teaching concerning the judgment of our 

soul is:  Whether we consider the 

Particular Judgment or the Final 

Judgment, we’d better be ready to face 

judgment for we know not when, nor 

where, nor how our life here will 

end!  Archbishop Fulton Sheen stated, 

“For when the curtain goes down on 

the last day, and we respond to the 

curtain call of judgment, we will not 

be asked what part we played, but 

how well we played the part that 

was assigned to us” (Moods and Truths, 75). 

 

 

 

 

Next month we’ll look at Mary and Islam. 
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Pro-Life by Dan Arndt 

 
We are Knights, We are Pro-life 

 

 The ultrasound machine is in full 
use at PRC of Milton. The techni-
cians still need practice to be fully 
certified. If you know anyone who is 
in their first or second trimester 
please have them call the PRC at 
850–983 –2730 to set up an ap-
pointment for a free ultrasound. The 
Milton PRC is also sponsoring a golf 
tournament on June 24. For more 

info call Dan Arndt at 850-207-8779 
or email prolifeman53@gmail.com. 
Come out, have fun, and maybe 
help save a life. 
 
We want to recognize all the fathers 
this Father's Day and thank you for 
supporting Life. I am encouraging 
everyone to recognize any fathers 
you may know and thank them also. 
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Worthy Sir Knights, 

Another fraternal year draws to a 
close.  We accomplished much this year 
and have a busy schedule this coming fall, 
as alluded to in the last newsletter.  We 
will be having the Installation Ceremony 
on June 11, 2017 at 6pm in the Parish 
Hall at St. Rose of Lima.  Our worthy Vice 
District Marshal SK Anthony Jette will be 
the presiding officer for the installation of 
the Assembly Officers. 

Please plan to attend this Installation.  We 
also have a 4th Degree Exemplification on 
June 10th, in Enterprise AL, and have 
been granted permission to take 
candidates for this 4th Degree by the 
Florida State Master Robert Read.  

So, if you know a candidate, we need a 
Form 4 on him ASAP.  Currently, we have 
three candidates signed up.  They would 
love some more company.   

 
 

In other matters, the monthly V.A. Hot 
Dog program is in summer break until 
September, as well as our monthly 
Sunday breakfast.  Enjoy the break, 
return in September refreshed and ready 
to work.  Preparations will be in the works 
for our fall events, including the Fall 
Festival, Oktoberfest, Veteran's Day 
Dinner and the Parade.  Enjoy the 
summer! 

Vivat Jesu, 

Ron Winn 
FN, FDD, PGK  
Tel: 850.712.8935   

Sir Knight of the Month 

SK Dcn Chris Christopher, May Sir Knight of 
the Month, is flanked by FN Ron Winn and 
Msgr Michael Reed. 

 4th Degree  

St. Teresa of Calcutta Assembly 2823 

CCMI 

NOTICE:  There w ill be a year-end 
meeting of the general membership of 
the CCMI on June 8th at 6:30 PM in the 
Knights building.  All members of Council 
7027 are members of CCMI and are en-
couraged to attend.   
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Honors of the Months 
Month Knight of the Month Family of the Month 

July, 2016 Philip Germain Gene & Martha Skalsky 

August, 2016 Fr. Richard Schamber Norman & Melba Champagne 

September, 2016 Ralph Crago Joey & Linda Davis 

October, 2016 Logan Bradberry James & Renate Gentry 

November, 2016 Ed Kulikouski Ed & Sandy Faxlanger 

December, 2016 Victor Rhodes George, Nina, & Valentina Elliott 

January, 2017 Philip Germain Walter & Christa Gross 

February, 2017 Bruce Donatelli Tom & Sandy Tomas 

March, 2017 Robert Haring Michael & Debra Stafford 

April, 2017 Michael Johnson Dan & Donna Arndt 

May, 2017 John Juul Bruce & Geraldine Donatelli 

June, 2017   

Year 2016-17   

Family of the Month Knight of the Month 

GK Cesar Mascardo, Geraldine & Bruce 
Donatelli, Msgr. Michael Reed 

GK Cesar Mascardo, John Juul, Msgr. 
Michael Reed 
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JUNE 
National Leaders. 
That national leaders may firmly commit themselves to ending the arms trade, which 
victimizes so many innocent people. 
http://www.apostleshipofprayer.org/2017-intentions 

Appreciation Awards 

 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

On behalf of your Council's Brother Knights, we wish you a very Happy Birthday. 

  David Everitt  6/1 

  George Elliott  6/13 

  Walter Gross  6/18 

  Ed Kulikowski  6/20 

Grand Knight Cesar Mascardo 
presents Certificates of 
Appreciation to SK Robert 
Haring for service as Financial 
Secretary and Bro. Ralph 
Crago for service as 
Newsletter Editor. 
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Council 7027 Awards Scholarships 

 
 

Every year Council 7027 Awards three college scholarships to deserving 

high school seniors who are members of St. Rose of Lima Parish. This is 

an ongoing awards program, funded and budgeted for by the Council and 

awarded through a selection committee of eight brother Knights. 

 

The three scholarship winners for 2017 are: 

 Olivia G. Surdel from Pace High School awarded $1,400  

 Ashley T. McCormick from Milton High School awarded $1,300 

 Haley M. Scott from Milton High School awarded $1,300  
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State Awards 

At the 2016-2017 State 
Convention Council 7027 
received an Ultrasound 
Platinum Sponsor Award, 
an Honorable Mention 
Newsletter Award, and 
the Altar Server of the 
Year Award. 
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Milton's Annual Blessing of the Fleet 

Saturday 20 May 

The Blackwater Pyrates in conjunction with The Knights of Columbus of 
Milton sponsored a Blessing of the Fleet that took place at the Memorial 
Park Boardwalk in downtown Milton on Saturday 20 May at 1:00 pm.  

Vessels for the Blessing - all watercraft whether motor, man or wind 
powered - circled in front of the boardwalk until the Blackwater Pyrate lead 
boat began the slow, single file pass-by for individual blessings.  Bagpipers 
and 4th Degree Knights of Columbus in regalia accompanied Msgr. Michael 
Reed on the boardwalk for the Blessing. 

Blessing of the Fleet Captain,  

Suffolk Scalawag (aka Deacon Chris Christopher) 
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Our New Bishop 
We joyfully welcome Bishop-elect William Wack as our new shepherd! 

On May 29, 
2017, it was 
announced that 
Pope Francis has 
appointed 
Bishop-elect 
William A. Wack 
the sixth Bishop 
of the Diocese of 
Pensacola-
Tallahassee. 
Bishop-elect 

Wack comes to the diocese from the Diocese of 
Austin (TX), where he has been pastor of St. 
Ignatius Martyr Parish. The Diocese of Pensacola-
Tallahassee has been without a bishop since 
January 4, 2017, when Bishop Gregory Parkes 
was installed as Bishop of St. Petersburg. In the 
interim, the diocese has been under the guidance 
of Msgr. James Flaherty, diocesan administrator. 
Bishop-elect Wack is a member of the 
Congregation of the Holy Cross, a religious order 
of priests. He was ordained to the priesthood 
April 9, 1994.  He is a graduate of the University 
of Notre Dame, with an undergraduate degree in 
government and international relations and a 
graduate degree in divinity. Bishop-elect Wack 
will be ordained a bishop and installed as the 
Bishop of Pensacola-Tallahassee in solemn 
ceremonies on a date to be determined. Most 
Rev. Joe S. Vásquez, Bishop of Austin, said “With 
joy, I received the good news of Pope Francis’ 
appointment of Holy Cross Father William Wack 
as the new bishop of the Diocese of Pensacola-
Tallahassee. I know the faithful of Pensacola-
Tallahassee are excited to receive their new 
shepherd. Father Wack is an exemplary priest 
who is well respected by his brother priests and 
loved by those he serves. Father Wack has been 

of great help to me, and I express my deep 
appreciation to him for his years of service in the 
Diocese of Austin. As the people of Pensacola-
Tallahassee come to know him, they will see his 
love for the Church and his desire to serve his 
flock with warmth and compassion.  I offer my 
prayers for Bishop-elect Wack and for the people 
of Pensacola-Tallahassee. "Father Thomas O' 
Hara, CSC, Provincial Superior of the United 
States Province of Priests and Brothers of the 
Congregation of Holy Cross, said, “We are 
delighted that our brother in Holy Cross, Father 
Bill Wack, has been selected by our Holy Father 
Francis to serve as Bishop of the Diocese of 
Pensacola-Tallahassee. Bishop-elect Wack is a 
gifted pastor and administrator who possesses an 
extremely welcoming personality. He is quick to 
reach out to all, is strong enough to lead and 
humble enough to listen. Above all, he is an 
outstanding priest who is passionate in his faith 
and absolutely dedicated to serving the People of 
God. He has been a blessing to the people of St. 
Ignatius Martyr Parish in Austin, Texas, and will 
no doubt be a blessing to all in the Diocese of 
Pensacola -Tallahassee. As his brothers in Holy 
Cross, we are proud of him and are united with 
him in prayer as he assumes this important 
responsibility in our Church.” Bishop Gregory L. 
Parkes of the Diocese of St. Petersburg, and fifth 
bishop of Pensacola-Tallahassee, said, “I share in 
the joy of the Diocese of Pensacola-Tallahassee 
with the announcement of their new 
bishop.  Bishop-Elect Wack and the diocese will 
be in my prayers during this time of transition.” 

"Our New Bishop." Diocese of Pensacola-Tallahassee. Web. 31 

May 2017. <http://ptdiocese.org/bishop>. 



Page 16 WWW.KofC7027.COM 7027newsletter@gmail.com 

 

 

Easter to  

Pentecost 

 And  

Beyond 

June 10, 2017 

A Day of Reflection with  

Fr. Eugene Pathe primary speaker. 

Fr. Eugene Pathe is a retired 
priest who served our 
diocese since 1992.  He has 
long been associated with 
preaching the gifts of the 
Holy Spirit.  This will be an 
excellent way to start the 
summer. 

Register online at https://www.srolparish.org/parish-days-of-reflection 
or after Mass at the Welcome Desk in the vestibule. 


